
CLAIRE!S NEWS
FROM CONCEPCION
Dear Prayer Partner,

How are you? I hope that you are well and that you had a good summer. I hear it was a
rainy one. Here we had quite a lot of cooler weather and a shower or two of rain which
was lovely. The rain often doesn't reach the Chaco and they have declared a state of
emergency because of the lack of rain. There is a lot of sickness as well from drinking
dirty water. We trust and pray that the rain will arrive soon. It often arrives in October.

The last few months have been busy and varied with lots happening both in the country
and in the church. On 15th August the new president, Fernando Lugo started his time as
president of the country. He is an former Roman Catholic bishop. It appears that he is
going to try and better conditions for the indigenous people that live in the Chaco. What
other changes will take place remain to be seen. It is the first time in decades that there
has been a change in political party.

After a long process a new bishop has also been elected for the Anglican Church in
Paraguay. He and his wife will be coming over at some point in the first half of 2009 so we
are all looking forward to that.

During July and August a lot of people came to Concepcion and other parts of Paraguay
from Britain and Ireland, as part of larger teams, smaller teams and also private visits. It
was lovely having the different people out here, and being able to share together and
work together. All those who came were part of the everyday life of the church and all
the different activities. A group from !Love for Life"
based in Ireland were here and shared about God#s will
for relationships with the youth from the church and in 3
schools, with youth and with parents. What they shared
was appreciated both by the young people, and by their
parents and teachers.

A team of 12 people from England and Ireland were here
in August. They did a lot of painting around the church,
some building work in a place within Concepcion called
Ramonita, and also helped out with Children#s Day. I will
say more about both Ramonita and Children's Day a bit
later on. It was a big encouragement for the church to
have all the different visitors come to be part of what God
is doing here. Thank you to all who came out, and all

living in a place where a stable family unit almost does not exist. Some of the young
teenagers are getting themselves into trouble, and often have no support at home. One
of the girls who we have spent a lot of time with is 16 and a few weeks ago drank poison,
mixed with strong alcohol. Her mum is in Spain, her dad's young girlfriend has just had a
baby, and she herself is pregnant. Someone found her and got her to the hospital in time.
Just an example of so many cases both here and all over the world, but we would
appreciate your prayers for her and for others like her.

God bless you and thank you again.

Lots of love

The teams and their time here.
The sewing project and social project in Inmaculada.
The new land in Ramonita and all the people who are coming weekly to the
meeting.
The roof in Yvapovo.
Children#s day
All the people in the church who serve God so faithfully

Rain for the Chaco
The new Bishop and his family.
Families within the church and the children and young people who are suffering
so much.
The different projects that have been started.
Bishop Andres and Estela, Pastor Guillermo and Rossi, and all the leaders.
The New President.
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Now to him who is able to do immeasurably more than all we ask or imagine, according to
his power that is at work within us. To him be the glory in the church and in Christ Jesus
throughout all generations, forever and ever.  Amen           Ephesians 3:20 & 21

Claire

We Praise God for

Please Pray for
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those who supported their coming out and
the work here.

Some of the things that have been going on
over the past few months are that in June
we purchased a piece of land in a new
housing area of Concepcion called
Ramonita. It is an area which has been
quite a distance by road from Villa Alta,
another area of the town that we have
been working in for nearly 8 years.
Because the town is growing and new
roads are opening up, it is now quite to

close to Villa Alta - about 5 minutes walk. In August we started to meet with the children
there on Friday evenings. They are great and so enthusiastic and about 50 children are
coming regularly first to play, and then to learn something from the Bible and to sing.
Some adults are coming too and at some point we need to follow them up a bit more too.
Also because Ramonita and Villa Alta are so close to each other, and because the piece of
land where we are meeting in Villa Alta doesn#t have very much space, we may
amalgamate the two places instead of the work going on in both places.

Also in May or June, in Inmaculada
where we work, and where a lot
of the children are badly
nourished we started to give the
children something to eat after
the meeting on a regular basis.
Again we will see how this
develops but at the minute we are
doing it every fortnight. A lady
who comes to church who is a
social worker, along with one of
her workmates who is a
psychologist, have offered to give
voluntary help to people from the
area who have problems within their family, etc. and who can#t afford to pay. I know they
would appreciate your prayers. She is called Sara. It is taking off slowly, and is a good way
to reach out into the community with the love of Jesus. Another new venture in
Inmaculada is something that one of the smaller teams that came in the summer started -
sewing workshops. It was a real success when the team were here with lots of people
coming to learn how to sew and taking home what they have made. On Friday#s when it
is possible to do so, Zuny and Estela are carrying on that.

Some people from the community, especially young people come to learn how to sew
and to crochet and take home the things they have made. It may be something that will
help the young people to have an income in the future as well. In July during the school
holidays we did workshops with the 11 - 14 year olds, teaching them things like English,
drama, dance, puppets, computers, cooking, guitar - things that will help them both in
their own studies and things that they will be able to do to serve God. There were about
40 young people came and we are praying about how we can follow up as well, so that
they can develop and use their gifts and skills for God.

In August we celebrated Children's Day, where as I have mentioned before the country
commemorates the children who died in one of the wars. When most of the men were
killed the children went to war, and a lot of them were killed. We celebrated doing a
special meeting in all the places where we work with children, with clowns, games, songs,
a dramatization of the story of Zacchaeus,
and fizzy drink, chocolate cake, and a present
for each child to finish off. There were
probably about 1000 people in all attended
the meetings. The teams helped out with the
drama, clowns, etc.

On the last Sunday that the team was here we
all travelled together the 50 kms by dirt road
to Yvapovo where we had the church
meeting all together, with the people from
Yvapovo and those who had travelled from
Concepcion, under the roof that through the teams we were able to put up. After many
years of meeting outside, it is good now for the church there to have a roof both for shade
when it is hot and sunny, and shelter when it rains. Pastor Guillermo visits there once a
fortnight, and stays for a few days. So during our week of special"Children's Day" events a
good time was had by all, and lots of people got to hear God's Word and respond to it. We
were also asked to do something in one of the schools that we are working in.

It is hard to believe that we will soon be starting to get ready for Christmas and some
Christmas events but I will let you know about that nearer the time. I leave Concepcion
on the 8th December to go home via New York to spend a week at Metro Ministries
which has one of the largest Sunday schools in the world, if not the largest. They work
with Spanish speaking children as well. It is always good to get new ideas, and resources
and inspiration.

Thank you to each of you for all your support and prayers. I know Bishop Andres and
Estela would appreciate your prayers as they are very tired, and Estela sometimes has to
travel the 6 hours to Asuncion and stay there for a time as her mum is sick. Pastor
Guillermo has to travel the 50 kms to Yvapovo on the dirt road on his motorbike and
would appreciate your prayers for safely in travel. Also for the families in the church,


